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Parish Schedule

Altar Server Training
We are seeking to train new altar servers to serve at the
weekendMasses. Those entering fourth grade or higher
are eligible to learn how to serve in this important role.
To express interest, parents can email Fr. Christopher,
including the best days/times for training,
cepplett@stalphonsusgr.org. Please also include child’s
age, grade, parish(es), and any other relevant
information. Training will occur later this summer

Interested in Catholicism?
Are you searching for a deeper relationship with God?
Fulfillment of your purpose in life? Are you attracted to
the truth, beauty, and goodness you've experienced in
the Catholic Church? Interested in becoming Catholic?
Contact Fr. Christopher at cepplett@stalphonsusgr.org

Vacation Bible School
July 21-24 | 9 a.m. to noon

All Saints Academy in collaboration with Blessed Sacrament and St
Alphonsus parishes will offerWilderness Adventure through the
Sacraments.Vacation Bible School will be available for children
who are 4 years old or entering grades K-5 in the upcoming school
year.

Join the VBS Team: Adult and Teen volunteers are welcome for
many roles. Teens entering grades 6-12 in the upcoming school
year are invited to serve on on themusic, art, or skit teams.We also
need Trail Guides and assistants at the craft, games, snack or faith
station. Join the fun!

Please donate to support theWilderness Adventure Vacation
Bible School this summer.We need various supplies and
appreciate your help. Check the VBS Donation area afterMasses
or contact Rebecca at rebecca@stalphonsusgr.org or (616) 821-
4899 for details.
Thank you!

To register, volunteer, donate, or questions please contact
Rebecca at rebecca@stalphonsusgr.org or (616) 821-4899

Phone: 616-447-2997
Website: asagr.org
Blog: asatoday.blogspot.com

Monday, June 30

Wednesday, July 2

Friday, July 4 - Office Closed

Thursday, July 3 - Office Closed

Tuesday, July 1

Saturday, June 28

Sunday, June 29 - Sts. Peter & Paul
10:30 a.m. Mass |Mt 16:13-19
+Deacon George & +Virginia LeMire

Saturday, July 5

Sunday, July 6 - Fourteenth Sunday in
Ordinary Time

8:30 a.m. Mass |Mt 8:23-27
+DavidWrona
9:15 a.m. Bible Study
5:45 p.m. Children’s Choir
6 p.m. Pickleball
6:15 p.m. Honor Choir

7:00 p.m. Revive Ladies Basketball

10: 30 a.m. Mass | Lk 10:1-12,17-20
+David Dodge

School Sponsors Are Needed!
If your business or a business you know of would like to 
sponsor our school for the 2025-2026 school year, please 
direct them to our sponsorship form found on our website 
at asagr.org/sponsors. There are many sponsorship levels 
available, or we can customize one to fit your business’ 
desires! Sponsors will receive recognition in our weekly 
email newsletters, on our website, in our Eaglefest and 
musical booklets and in other ways as possible throughout 
the year. Additionally, sponsors will receive 
complimentary tickets to Eaglefest in November and the 
musical inn JJaannuuaarry..

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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CardMinistry: Please remember in your prayers parishioner
Virgil &Margaret Baker. They are both celebrating their
birthdays this month. Cards can be sent to 2431 Forest Hill
Ave SE, Apt 3202, Grand Rapids, 49546.

Weekly Offertory - June 22
Adult Envelopes: $7,413.85
Automatic Envelopes: $1,036
Youth: $1
Loose Stewardship: $216
Total Stewardship this week: $8,666.85

YTD: $470,421.44
Budget YTD: $487,547.17
Last YTD: $488,084.19
5% Tithe this week: $433.34
Tithe YTD: $23,521.07

Following the vision set forth by our bishop, themission for our parishes is to
evangelize. This means we ourselves must experience life-changing
encounters with Jesus as we journey towards discipleship. To restate and be
clear, the vision statement is: “Offering every person in our community
transformational encounters with Jesus.” This must begin with our own
ongoing transformation as we grow in a deeper relationship with God.

The three ways we see this growth are in the stages of encounter, enrich, and
engage. These termsmean we experience these things in a cycle of
continued growth.We do not simply encounter Jesus once, though there
should be an initial encounter we can recall that began tomake our faith real.
Jesus invites us into various life-altering experiences of him throughout our
lives.

Looking at enrich, this means we are being continually formed in our faith.
There is somuch to know and understand about Catholicism, the role of the
Church, and how all this impacts our outlook on life and the world in which
we live. Opportunities to learnmust be a regular offering in our parish life.
Finally, we engage inmany ways, primarily through evangelizing. Often we
want to skip to acts of service and charity and presume these actions are
going to translate into sharing the faith.

While our actions shouldmatch our beliefs, we cannot rely upon them solely
without words, without sharing about why we act and live our lives the way
we do (however imperfectly at times). Though it is often quoted, St. Francis
never said the phrase: “Preach the Gospel always, when necessary use
words.”Words are always necessary – God created the world through words
(He spoke and it was)!

For us to be successful in this vision and renewal of mission, the pastor needs
to be supported by a well-functioning staff. Ongoing work is being done to
move from being a staff to being a team.We appreciate all prayers as we
experience the pains and joys of this process. My hope is to balance
personnel with experience working at each parish as well as on board new
staff members with fresh perspectives and particular gifts helpful to our
functioning.

Recently this has resulted in realigning our departments andmoving some
staff to new roles.We have also added new personnel, most recentlyWhitney
Doane, who begins in July as our Co-Director of Mission and Youth
Evangelization.Whitney bringsmore than a dozen years of successful parish
experience to our parishes. Carol Fedewa is sharing as Co-Director of
Mission as well as Director of Evangelization and Discipleship, while Gabe
Groh is shifting into the role ofWorship Director. Marie Lemire’s work in
Pastoral Care continues to expand tomeet the needs of parishioners. In the
coming weeks, our staff will be introducing themselves in the bulletin so that
you knowmore about them as things are reshaped to effectively carry out
our vision andmission.

Peace,
Fr. Christopher

Evangelization

With the change in priest/pastoral assignments in July, it means
we will need tomake some changes and reevaluate overall.
There are three changes foreseen.

The first change is a more unified pastoral vision. Since I am
now pastor of both parishes, the staff and operations are being
realigned to create better unity and cohesion. To order things
better with staffing, our department are being realigned to
better fit the pastoral vision andmeet the needs of parishioners.
As this takes shape over the summer, please pray for our staff
members and this process. There will be a parish vision
meeting in the fall to explain the vision, mission, and key focus
areas as wemove forward (to be held at Blessed Sacrament for
both parishes).

Secondly, with both Fr. Eugene and Fr. Colin receiving new
assignments, I no longer have extra help for daily Mass. I want to
make sure we have at least one daily Mass at Blessed
Sacrament, so we will makeWednesdays that day. Eventually,
we will be ending the TuesdaymorningMass, but we will have a
WednesdayMass in the summermonths going forward (year
round). I had considered other options to balance between the
two campuses, but the traffic for Confession and daily Mass at
St. Alphonsus has toomuchmomentum and popularity to
justify changing locations.

Lastly, we will consolidate into one larger bulletin. This will allow
better communication andmore clearly advertise the various
options for spiritual growth, faith formation, community,
Christian service, etc across both campuses. Streamlining our
communication is also more cost effective and will lead to less
confusion with our internal communications.

We will be implementing these changes over the summer.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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Homemade sweet treats for your next party!

Brooke Wila

bwila8@gmail.com

Parishioner
All Saints ‘12 , West Catholic ‘16 , Aquinas College ‘21 

616-498-7144
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